PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION QUESTIONS
June 13, 2018 MEETING

5.1 Heritage Tree Appeal – 575 Sierra Avenue
1. Adjacent to the Heritage tree property is a house on the corner lot. What is the current setback for the house on the corner lot on the side facing Sierra Avenue? Is it the standard 20ft?
The house at the corner of Sierra Avenue and View Street is setback approximately 15 feet from the Sierra Avenue property line. Corner lots in the R1 district actually have two different street setback standards – a 20’ front setback requirement and a 15’ street side setback.  There is flexibility for an owner to identify which frontage uses which setback.  On an interior lot, as is the case for 575 Sierra, the front setback requirement is 20’.  A variance to allow a 15’ front setback would be compatible with a 15’ street side setback. 
2. What from CDD is the width of the driveway of the house two doors down to the left of the property? 545 Sierra. 
Staff does not have a field measurement for the driveway at 545 Sierra Avenue. However, building permit records appear to indicate driveway width of 9’6”, which would be consistent with the minimum R1 (Single-Family) driveway width of 9 feet. 
3. Is there a heritage tree removal report created each year? What I’m looking for is some data before our meeting next week. I would like to know how many heritage trees were removed the past year (or 2 if possible) and separated by residential and development projects. 
Attached is a report that CSD staff maintains to track tree plantings and removals as part of the Community Tree Master Plan. This report is updated quarterly for public and private trees. It is updated twice a year for development trees – once in January/February and once in July/August for the previous two quarters. 
4. Wanted to say/suggest that I think most questions on 575 Sierra will be related to conforming use and thus having someone from Planning or similar agency that can answer any questions in that arena would be helpful. For both the development plans and comparisons to other properties used in the cities decision. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff from the Community Services Department (Forestry), the Community Development Department (Planning), and the City Attorney’s Office will be present at the meeting. Nicole Wright from the City Attorney’s Office has been working with staff on this issue and will be advising the staff side of the appeal. One of our other City Attorneys, Krishan Chopra, will be representing you, the Urban Forestry Board, as a decision maker on this item. As good legal practice, it is best for Staff and the Advisory Board to have separate legal counsel. 
